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Minutes from Open Forum 5th March 2015 
Conference Room, St Pancras Hospital, 12:30pm 
 
Attendance: 

Rachel (VA) Bee Sir Roderick Judy Clive 

Delroy (Chair) Zoe (Secretary) Nicky Pat S Paddy 

Luisa Emma George Giles Elly 

Kevin B Matt Jess Lenny Dawn 

Stacey Colin Mark Donna Karen 

John Andy Chris Roger Penny 

Kevin C     

John (London 
Mission 

Jerry (London 
Mission) 

Karen (Camden 
Alcohol Service) 

Archie (Hep C 
Trust) 

Kate (BBV Nurse) 

 
 
1.  Welcome and Introduction 
All present were welcomed and a brief round of introductions took place.  Delroy went over the ground 
rules.   
 
 
2. Minutes of the last meeting 
 
The minutes of the last meeting were agreed.   
 
Zoe said she had a problem with the last minutes that someone had come and put in a false complaint 
about a service they don’t use and she didn’t feel it was right for it to be minuted. It was someone who 
had said they felt unsafe at the Sunday RAPS project, but that person has never attended on a Sunday 
apart from 2 minutes when they came and it was full so they were turned away without even coming 
past the reception desk.   
 
Kevin C pointed out that the previous Sunday it had felt a bit unsafe because a service user had been 
causing arguments and had been asked to leave.  Zoe said that particular service user has now been 
barred from Sundays by Alex because of her behaviour and said that Kevin was right to say his views 
as he was there at the time, the only time it would be wrong for someone to make complaints is if they 
don’t use a service and have never been there then it is just trying to cause trouble.  Sir Roderick said 
that Delroy and Zoe had dealt with the difficult service user extremely well and professionally.   
 
 
3. Alcohol and the Liver,   Karen Bucknole – Camden Alcohol Service  
 
Karen gave a talk on the liver and harm caused by Alcohol. If anyone wants a copy of this presentation 
or has unanswered questions, please contact Rachel for her to get copies from Karen.  
 
Questions: 
George asked what is Bilirubin.  (Karen said to email her) 
 
Matt asked do Tranquilisers also affect the liver?   Yes 
 
Dawn asked if the liver repairs itself and if so why hasn’t hers?   Karen said that some damage done is 
not repairable, but if you stop drinking some of the damage can be repaired. 
 
Delroy asked if any foods would help repair the liver? 
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Matt said Grapefruit was good for the liver.  Bee said we should all stop eating GM foods. 
 
Elly asked if there was a Hep C support group.  (Zoe said that Karen wasn’t talking about Hep C, she 
was talking about Alcohol damage, but the next speaker was going to talk about Hep C.  There is a 
shared Camden and Islington Hep C group which takes place at Cranstoun on King Henrys Walk, once 
a month at 3pm on Wednesdays.) 
 
 
4. Archie – Hep C Trust 
 
Archie gave a talk about how he took drugs and ended up with Hep C through sharing equipment.   He 
asked the forum if they thought it was possible to get Hep C treatment while they are still using.  Some 
people said they were told they couldn’t have treatment.  Zoe said that she did her treatment while still 
using and Ron also did his while using so you can still have treatment.  Archie explained that you now 
have to be treated the same as anyone else and you will not be refused treatment just because you 
use drugs or are on methadone.  There are issues around drinking while undergoing Hep C treatment. 
 
There is a new treatment coming out in the summer which is much more effective, much shorter and 
less side effects. 
 
Matt said he was already on the new treatment and said it is called Daklinza and Sovaldi. 
 
Jess said she had gone through treatment and then caught hep c again because she relapsed as she 
couldn’t handle the side effects. 
 
Giles said he went through treatment and didn’t get any side effects.   Kate O’Brien said it is important 
to say that not everyone will get all the side effects and we always talk about how tough the treatment 
is, but you could be lucky like Giles and not get bad side effects.  
 
Risk Factors for catching Hep C 
 
Hep C is caught by a tiny speck of blood, which could be invisible to the eye, coming in contact with 
someone else’s blood. 
 

 Sharing Injecting Equipment 

 Crack pipes 

 Tattoos 

 Piercing 

 Blood transfusions 

 Sex – but only when blood comes in contact with blood. 
 
 
5. Kate O’Brien – BBV (Blood Bourne Virus) Nurse – Margarete Centre 
 
Kate is the nurse based at the Margarete Centre.  She also does outreach at hostels, 184 and DAIS.  
She tests and diagnosis clients for Hep C and HIV and then refers them if they are positive. 
 
She is very used to people who have bad veins but can now test people with a pin prick to the fingers 
or toes; she doesn’t need to find a vein. 
 
There is now a new nurse at Margarete Centre who does a drop in every Tuesday from 12 – 2pm.  You 
don’t need an appointment; you don’t need to be in treatment at the Margarete Centre.  Just drop in 
and get tested. 
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She spoke about the new treatment coming out, this only takes 12 weeks instead of a year.  There’s no 
interferon which used to cause a lot of bad side effects.   There is going to be priority for long term Hep 
C clients who couldn’t take the old treatment. 
 
Chris asked if the drop in was in a group, or one to one?  Kate explained you will see the nurse one to 
one.  They are hoping to relaunch the Camden Hep C support group as she feels its too far to expect 
people to go to Cranstoun for the peer support group. 
 
She said to people to drop in on the Tuesdays, you can have a chat without having to do the treatment.  
Just go to Margarete Centre on Tuesday between 12 and 2 and ask for Kate at Reception. 
 
Dawn asked how would you know you had Hep C? 
 
Kate said you might have flu like symptoms but they could feel the same as withdrawal symptoms - it’s 
very hard to know without being tested.    
 
Delroy asked would it be possible to get someone to come to RAPS on a Sunday and do testing.  Kate 
said it may be possible, but she works Monday to Friday at the moment, Margarete centre are talking 
about opening on Saturdays.  She may be able to do the occasional Sunday if there was a need for it.   
 
 
6. Newsletter 
Delroy is editing the next newsletter.  Any contributions please send to her or Alex/Rachel.   
 
 

  7.  Update from service users about what’s good and bad in treatment services 
Elly said that she thought the Margarete Centre was being too pushy about getting her into rehab. 
 
 
8. Topic for next month’s forum 

 
   Kevin had suggested Lung month and getting the TB van down  
   
  Sir Roderick has asked for Voiceability managers to come as they have a lot of questions to answer  
 
  AOB:   
  Pat asked for a Frontline outing for Easter.  Rachel asked where would people like to go? 
 

 Amsterdam 

 Southend 

 Greenwich      
 
 

Date of Next meeting 
 
Thursday       2nd April 2015  12:30pm    St Pancras Hospital 
 
Contacts:   Archie:     archie.christian@hepctrust.org.uk 

mailto:archie.christian@hepctrust.org.uk

